Minutes
HOA Board Meeting
07/12/2017
	After the Pledge of Allegiance,  the meeting was called to order by Bob Marley, President Pro Tempore,  @ 7:03 pm.  Also in attendance were Jose Rodriguez, Treasurer, and Denise Koplar, Director.  Ana Pope was not in attendance due to a death in her family.  Carmen Viera resigned from the Board effective July 9, 2017, and Lucy Mejias resigned from the Board effective July 12, 2017.  The June 14, 2017, Board Meeting Minutes were read and approved.  Highlights of those minutes were:  Activities Report for July, 2017; paving of the parking lots to begin end of July, beginning of August, 2017; resignation of Dave Wegman, Editor of our Newsletter, effective June 17, 2017.
Activities Report:
	No Activities Report for August, 2017, due to Ana’s absence.   Due to Lucy’s resignation, it was mentioned that we have the need to find someone who has a Food Handler’s License Certification before activities can be resumed.  A motion was made and approved to cancel the Latino Dance; one reason being that this activity had no prior approval by the Board.
	(Later on during this meeting, Laurie Lyons mentioned that she will renew her License and Roger Hebert mentioned that his License is good until 2019.   Roger will handle the Ice Cream Social scheduled for this Sat., July 15, 2017…with Denise letting Roger into the HOA Office for supplies.  A Food Handler’s License costs $16.95 on line.  A question was asked if we really need to have someone with a License?  Curt DeLong has a meeting with Corporate on July 20, and will present this question.)
	July 22nd Town Hall Meeting is cancelled.
Treasurer’s Report:
	End-of-Month Balance:	$20,128.75
	Treasurer responded to a question re a check in the amount of $315 written in March or April – this was a check to Bingo King.  Also, a question was raised about an expenditure of $170 check written to Golden Coral.  We were reimbursed by the pharmacy sponsor for this Activity.
	Another question was raised about the February 2017 Treasurer’s Report not being available.  The Treasurer will post this Report in one or two days.
	In response to a concern about $40.00 in overdraft fees charged during the month of March,  2017, the Treasurer explained that because the Board had no Sunbiz Account in effect at that time – and the Board had only one debit card (Operations) - Fairwinds Credit Union charged $10.00 per transfer from one account to another (i.e., from Operations to Activities).  Sunbiz is now in effect and we do presently have two debit cards – one for Operations and one for Activities.
	Another concern was raised that the April 2017 Closing Balance was not equal to the May 2017 Beginning Balance.  In other words, the balance does not coincide with the bank statement.  At first, the Treasurer thought it was just a typo, but then realized that he has to do more research and will submit an amended May 2017 Treasurer’s Report.
	A Motion was made and approved to accept the June 2017 Treasurer’s Report.
Newsletter
	It was agreed that the July 2017 Newsletter was not up to par.  We cannot cancel the newsletter because of advertisers and their agreements.  If no August issue, we will have to extend the advertisers’ agreements.  David Wegman was asked again, but he mentioned that his energies are going into other directions.  He will certainly help with any assistance needed.  Carmen also turned down doing the Newsletter.  Albert volunteered to do August, and will ask for Betty’s help.  
Lawn Mowing
	After Bob Marley’s meeting with Starlight Ranch Management, and their lack of concern about the condition of our lawns – blaming it on the abundance of rain – the following items were mentioned by the audience:
1.Frustration every year.
2.Every four days?
3.Riding by our lawns, but no cutting.
4.Employees are doing work being paid by individual homeowners first; should be done on their own time.
5.Are end-of-day reports given every afternoon?
6.Curt read 2014 rental agreement, where it is mentioned that the mowing, edging, and blowing will be provided to customers at the industry standard.  The agreement states that our lawns are to be serviced twice a week during the summer months, and once a month during winter.
	Bob will follow up with manager.
Motion was made and accepted to adjourn the meeting at 8:02 pm.
